

Management and Budget

Grants Coordination Ryan White Program 111 NW 1st Street • 22nd Floor Miami, Florida 33128 T 305-375-4742

miamidade.gov

June 3, 2025

Dear Ryan White Part A and/or MAI-funded Subrecipients:

RE: Ryan White Part A/Minority AIDS Initiative (MAI) Outpatient/Ambulatory Health Services and Oral Health Care Updates

At its meetings on March 3, 2025 (for Oral Health Care; OHC) and May 12, 2025 (for Outpatient/Ambulatory Health Services; OAHS), the Miami-Dade HIV/AIDS Partnership (Partnership) approved the following updated documents, which are attached for your information and immediate distribution:

o **OHC:** Miami-Dade County Ryan White Program Oral Health Care Standards (3/4/2025)

 OHC: Ryan White Program Letter of Medical Necessity for Dental Implants (for Edentulous Clients)

OAHS: Minimum Primary Medical Care Standards for the Ryan White Program in Miami-Dade County (5/12/2025)

 OAHS: Miami-Dade County Ryan White Program Allowable Medical Conditions List (5/12/2025)

Each revised version replaces its prior versions in their entirety and are effective immediately. These documents are reviewed and revised periodically by the Partnership and its Medical Care Subcommittee. These documents should be carefully reviewed and appropriately implemented for provision of applicable dental and medical services provided to Ryan White Part A and MAI Program clients.

These documents should be added to the local Ryan White Program website by Monday, June 9, 2025. At https://www.miamidade.gov/global/management/ryan-white-program.page, scroll down to "Provider Resources", select the "Service Delivery Manual" link, then locate the document links in Section III for the Medical Care Standards, Section V for the Letter of Medical Necessity, and Section VIII for the Allowable Medical Conditions List.

As a reminder, the Ryan White Program is payer of last resort. If a client qualifies for and can access a Ryan White Part A/MAI Program-allowable service from any other payer source(s), the client must obtain such service from the other source(s), not Part A or MAI.

If further clarification is needed regarding the information in this letter or the referenced changes, please contact Ana M. Nieto, Contracts Officer, at Ana.Nieto@miamidade.gov, or me, at Carla.ValleSchwenk@miamidade.gov. Thank you for your continued cooperation.

Sincerely,

Carla Valle-Schwenk

Ryan White Program Administrator, OMB

Attachments